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THE OIL SPOT         
          www.northwestbritishclassics.com 

 PRESIDENT’S NOTE 

It is always great to start the Oil 

Spot by welcoming new families 

to Northwest British Classics, and 

October is no exception. Wel-

come to Eron Nilson and Chad 

Tosh who drive a 67 Triumph 

Spitfire.  Welcome to David and 

Linda Baxter who are proud own-

ers of a 62 Triumph TR3A.  Wel-

come to Carl and Paula Taylor driving a 66 MGB and a 60 

Bugeye Sprite.  Welcome to Ralph Shaver driving a 59 

Morris Minor.  Welcome to Doug and Susan Hood who 

drive a 59 TR3A. And Welcome to Tony and Kim Kopf, 

who drive a 53 Triumph Mayflower. 

 

A tip of the driving cap to Gregg Upton for finding that 

beautiful site in Orchard Park for our September meet-

ing, and for leading us--with 10 cars in tow--on a very 

scenic cruise around Newman Lake and Hauser Lake end-

ing at Curley’s for refreshments. 

 

For October we moved our meeting indoors with our Oc-

tober breakfast meeting at Illinois Ave Bar and Grill. A tip 

of our driving cap to Jim Houghton for the great location.   

 

( Continued Next Page ) 
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 PRESIDENT’S NOTE 
( Continued ) 

 

I think we had a terrific turnout with 37 attendees and 

22 classic British motorcars in the parking lot. The 

meeting was followed by a drive of 18 LBCs up to the 

summit of Mount Spokane.  The drive up was beautiful 

and the scenery at the top was great, despite at little 

smoke in the distance from wildfires.  After a break, 

we motored down the mountain and then up to Arbor 

Crest Winery, where we had lunch, drinks, and were 

treated to spectacular view high over the Spokane Riv-

er.  Be sure to check out the photos in this Oil Spot. 

We are waiting for the next drive planner to lead us on 

another car cruise. There are some of us ready to help 

with the dry run.  Don’t be shy! 

 

Our next meeting is November 12
th

 back at Illinois 

Ave.  See Upcoming Events for details. 

 

A reminder: October is National Name Your Car 

Month.  Enough said. 

 

The number of name badge violators goes down every 

month.  Keep it up! 

 

Dave Hofstadter 
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Minutes of NWBC Monthly Meeting 

October 8th, 2022 

Meeting held at Illinois Ave Bar and Grill 

1403 East Illinois Ave Spokane, WA 99207 

509-482-6033 

 

Here’s a before breakfast look at the Illinois Ave Bar and 

Grill parking lot ... 

 

 

( Continued Next Page ) 
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Minutes of NWBC Monthly Meeting 

( Continued ) 

 

This breakfast meeting was called to order at 9:50 AM 

by president Dave Hofstadter with 37 members present 

and 22 cars.   

 

New members were introduced and welcomed to the 

club. 

   

President 

was called 

prior to the 

meeting by 

member 

Mike Shaw 

who asked 

that the 

group be 

updated on 

his ongoing 

cancer treat-

ment in San 

Diego.  Mike reported that unfortunately, his cancer has 

returned, but that his doctors are now planning to start 

a new treatment called “immunotherapy”.  Mike reports 

he is feeling “good”.  The members want Mike to know 

we are all behind him and will look forward to a positive 

update soon.   

 

( Continued Next Page ) 
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Minutes of NWBC Monthly Meeting 

( Continued ) 

 

President gave a big tip of the driving cap to Gregg Up-

ton for a great drive after the September meeting 

around Newman Lake and Hauser Lake ending at 

Curley’s - 10 cars took part.   

 

President announced the club has committed to Brit 

Bull XXVI on August 13, 2023.   

 

President announced if members are interested in pur-

chasing Brit Bull apparel to email or see him.   

 

A new rule was presented by the President.  The rule is 

now for new members applying Oct 1st and after, dues 

will cover the current and the following year.  Applica-

tions prior to October 1st must renew in January. 

 

President gave a big tip of the driving cap to Jim 

Houghton for finding and setting up this meeting.      

 

Reminder, this is National Name Your Car Month.   

 

President announced the discussion about the High-

land Games scheduled for summer 2023 will be dis-

cussed at the next meeting.   

 

The next meeting will be on November 12th, again at 

Illinois Ave.  Details in the “Upcoming Events”. 

 

( Continued Next Page ) 
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Minutes of NWBC Monthly Meeting 

( Continued ) 

 

 

There is no meeting scheduled for December, 2022.   

 

At 11:10AM the President adjourned the meeting  asking 

that members meet in the parking lot  for today’s sched-

uled drive.   

  

Respectfully Submitted 

 

Diane Hofstadter 

 

After meeting Mt. Spokane Drive 
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After Mt. Spokane, 

the drive continued 

to Arbor Crest 

After meeting drive 

to Mt. Spokane 
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Join our FACEBOOK GROUP !! 
 

https://www.facebook.com/groups/603518397696284  

 

 

2022- UPCOMING EVENTS 
 

•  Nov 12 9:00 am -  NWBC Meeting -  Illinois Ave Bar & Grill 

 1403 E Illinois Ave., Spokane WA  99207  

   

https://www.facebook.com/groups/603518397696284
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Classified Ads 
 

FOR SALE - For Sale: 1973 Jensen Healey. Call Bob Bur-
meister in Hauser ID at 760-954-5022. (5/22) 

 
Email your add to Robert at   
robertinidaho@outlook.com 

 
Note:  Adds will run for 6 months unless canceled sooner 

 

CLUB DUES 
 

Family membership for one year is $20.00.  New 
members pay $25.00 for the first year which in-

cludes club name tags which are worn at club meet-
ings and events 

Send your renewal or initial membership to:   
 

Kevan McCallum 
11409 N McCoy Rd. 

Newman Lake  WA   99025 
 

Dues are due January 1st every year 
 

MAKE CHECKS PAYABLE TO NWBCCC 

mailto:robertinidaho@outlook.com
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Northwest British Classics 

PO Box 2010 

Coeur D’Alene, ID  86816 

Northwest British Classics Club 

Club Officers and other Volunteers 
 

President: Dave Hofstadter  (405) 826-4405   davehofstadter@verizon.net 

Vice President: Wayne Burley 

Secretary: Diane Hofstadter 

Treasurer:  Kevan McCallum  

Editor: Robert Andrews 

BritBull Chairman:  Bill Puskas 

Directors: Bill Puskas, Mick Heckathorn, Kent Green 

Web Master:  Kevan McCallum 
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